Cheselbourne Parish Council 
Minutes of the Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday, 2nd July 2012

Present: Sue Widdowson, Brian Bere, Leon Haynes, Tiggy Greenwood.
1. Appologies: Tony Paul, Martyn Northover, Robin Armstrong

2. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting:
Judy Coleman was unable to be present as there had been confusion over the date of the meeting. 
An enquiry from two members of the public, William & Rebecca Taylor about the suggested bike and skate board area was met by Councillor Widdowson reporting that she had found out about the possibility of a loan of a play area that the children could try out during the summer period for a couple of days. The cost of buying a built one is very high - £80,000.  Councillor Bere said that he knew someone who might be able to make one for less.  The children will draw up a plan for what they might hope for.  Once they have plans the council can check costs and then look at funding and fundraising. Any proposed skate park may have to be built in stages as funds are found.
The containers outside the pub have been removed.  A letter has been sent to the current owner saying that the village want a village pub, not an 80 seater restaurant.  It is thought that there may be a new planning application being made.  It was noted that there is a strong feeling in the village for a pub and it was felt that the council should stand against any future plans for change of use of the building.

3. Financial:  The Accounts for the year were read.  Cheques in payment for grass cutting, Jubilee mugs (school to be reclaimed from WDDC) and insurance were made. Councillor Haynes proposed an approval of the accounts and Councillor Bere seconded it.

4. Planning:  No new planning permission have been submitted.  No approvals have been sent through.

5. County and District Councillors reports:  None were present so no reports. 

6. Highways and Rights of Way: Councillor Widdowson read out details of the road repairs that will be taking place. The village will be affected between the 4th and 13th July.  It was not clear from the letter sent to the council whether this would be surface dressing or a resurfacing of the road.  This road surfacing will not affect the Torch Repay passing nearby.

7. Open Session:  No members of the public had anything to raise.

8. A.O.B.  There is considerable concern about the amount of dog fouling in the village affecting the paths and verges.  Several members of the village have been aware of people walking dogs who have allowed their dogs to foul private drives.  Several of the paths are now difficult to walk because of the amount of uncollected dog poo. The council is aware that this is a problem as a result of a small number of walkers not cleaning up after their dogs rather than the majority.  Many people are aware of who these people are.  The dog warden will be contacted to provide help with enforcing the law and making the village cleaner.  This may mean fines for those who do not clean up after their dogs. 

9. Next Meeting:  Monday, 3rd September 2012 at 7.30pm 
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